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1.0 Call to Order

President Burns called the meeting to order at 7:32 pm.
2.0
Approval of Minutes

2.1 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to approve the minutes of the January 10, 2012 Regular Meeting* 
VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT
MOTION CARRIED

3.0
Public Comment
Mr. Frank Selden thanked the Board for letting the group of parents concerned about class size for the incoming first grade engage with Principal King in a collaborative discussion of options to address the concerns. Mr. Selden invited any Board members who wished to engage in the process to join the discussions. Two additional parents spoke in support of Mr. Selden’s comments regarding class size. Mrs. Cascio was presented with several copies of a petition from the parents, described as containing approximately 40 names, updating a previous “in-progress” petition delivered to the Board at the last meeting. 
Mrs. Cascio stated for the record that the petition would be passed on to the District Clerk.
4.0  
Reports and Discussion

4.1
2012-13 Proposed Budget Under Development
Mr. Phelan commended Mr. Selden and the group of parents for their willingness to work with Mr. King and for opening the dialogue earlier in the budget development process rather than later, since this will be a particularly difficult budget. 
Mr. Burnell then began a review of the changes between the rollover budget and the first draft budget. He reported that the tax base growth factor is now known: 0.25%, which is half of the previous estimate. Given that the allowable tax growth factor is the lesser of 2% or the CPI and the CPI came in at just about 3%, the District will be capped at 2%. The calculations indicate that the allowable increase will be $510,208. Mr. Phelan noted that the first draft budget, now in hand, compared with the rollover budget, represents an increase of $1.7 million. 
Mr. Burnell then reviewed the significant increases and decreases: Page 1 - BOCES services for communications have come down to $0 from $8,500 since the District is no longer producing Quarterly Newsletters and is producing the Calendar and Budget Newsletter in-house; Page 3 - Operations and Maintenance held the line on fuel oil and electricity; heating has not been a big expense this year due to mild weather; Page 4 - the District has been notified that it no longer has to pay the MTA payroll tax, so that item can be removed, and we should receive a refund of last year’s payment; Page 5 - BOCES administrative cost have declined, the big increase for copiers mirrors a decrease elsewhere; the projection is that the Elementary School will lose 2 positions; programs for students with disabilities is increasing by $145,000 because of incoming students, offset somewhat by a decrease in BOCES cost because of two students moving away; next year residential placements will be declining as students graduate; Page 9 - transportation costs are up because of a need for 2.5 additional runs.
The expectation is that the CPI will increase by 3%. The cost of employee benefits is hard to project at this point, but the employer contribution rate could see an increase between 16.3% and 18.9% for ERS, and 11.11% to 12.5% for TRS. The increase for the medical insurance premium is anticipated to be 8% but the hope is for a smaller increase. The increased cost of employee benefits accounts for more than half the increase in the budget. 
The budget-to-budget increase of $1,118,000 represented by the current first draft equals a 3.93% increase. As a comparison, last year’s budget was a 2.61% increase with a 3.9% tax levy increase.

A brief discussion followed concerning the $1,000,000 spent on BOCES services and the extent to which the services could be provided in-house. Some services, as with the calendar and newsletter, can be and are being done in-house now. However, the District is not equipped to operate Occupational Education classes, for example, so there are limits to the services that can pulled in. A lot of districts find BOCES services sensible because of the state aid available to them. This District does not receive much state aid, so many things don’t make fiscal sense for us. 

Discussion then turned to the parameters for the three Tiers to be established as has been done in the past. Proposed Tier 1 cuts will be identified with input from the administrators in the effort to reach the current approximately $600,000 needed to be cut. Proposed Tier 2 cuts would total what would be needed to reach a contingency budget. Proposed Tier 3 cuts would include everything else. 
It was noted during the discussion that the District could adopt a budget that exceeded the tax cap.  However, that would require a minimum 60% approval by the voters. If the budget failed to pass after a second vote, either by at least 60% or by a simple majority, the District would have to adopt a contingency budget which would require even greater cuts and no increase in the tax levy for the prior year. Nevertheless, it was noted that discussing the possibility was something the Board should do.
The administration will provide a history of the past several years’ votes juxtaposed with each years’ increase in the budget for the Board’s information.

Agreement was then expressed on having the Superintendent bring programs to the Board’s attention that would be new, would advance learning, and would support student achievement. It is very depressing to have to cut $1 million, so it may be helpful to look at what programs the administrative team would recommend as outlined above so that the Board has additional options in prioritization and repurposing to craft a program with improvements despite cuts. 
In terms of the calendar, Mr. Burnell noted that he will be bringing to the Board the list of non-mandated items for review at the February 14, 2012 meeting. No specific reports are scheduled for the February 28th meeting. The Budget Workshop will be held on March 10th. There are two meetings in March, with a final review of the proposed budget, prior to adoption, on April 10th
4.2
Principals Reports

CLS:  Mr. King reported that the Mid-Hudson Children’s Museum had presented a program on the water cycle. The BLPT is continuing work on the themes of courtesy, respect and compassion, with Mr. King providing weekly guidance for discussions in morning meetings that stress these themes. Additional themes will be honesty, integrity, responsibility and optimism. One of the next steps will be establishment of a moodle for staff that would function as a compliment box and would also provide an opportunity for progress in the use of technology. Coverage of CLS activities in the Northern Dutchess News has become a tool for discussion of the current themes. The visit to Mill Road School will take place on Monday. Work is continuing with Brian Greene of AUSSIES and on aligning with Common Core Standards. Upcoming programs and projects: a second session of before-school math enrichment; the Book Angel project; and the Young Rhinebeck Language Learners project. Mr. King clarified that CLS uses the website to publish the newsletters, within which BLPT news is embedded, rather than BLPT being a stand-alone section of the website. Mr. King also reported that the ad hoc committee on class size is in the early stages of formation. More information will be available by the time of the next Board meeting. Efforts are being made to devise approaches that would utilize existing staff. A meeting is being organized for next week that would include Mr. King, Mr. Selden, other parents, and teachers. 
BMS: Mr. Kemnitzer reported that, thanks to a grant from the Rhinebeck Science Foundation, the 8th Grade students traveled to Bard to participate in the Citizen Science program. He received great feedback from the parents and it was a fantastic experience for the students. The program offered the opportunity to work in a DNA extraction lab; simulated remote control of Mars robots; measurement of salt level changes in the chemistry lab; and archeological exploration. Next summer there will be grant work available for an archeological field course through Bard. Efforts are being made to bring some of the Bard faculty here to run through a DNA extraction lab at BMS. Recent presentations to BMS students covered School Climate issues, particularly Bullying. High School students recently participated as facilitators for discussion groups in Henry Frischknecht’s class following completion of a unit on the Revolutionary War. The Art Club once again sponsored the Knit for the Needy program and was able to donate more than 100 articles of clothing to local churches. The Student Council sponsored a food drive and donated more than 1,500 items. BMS is participating in the Green Cup Energy Challenge Program. Students have created posters and public service notices, and the temperatures in the buildings will be decreased during Sweater Days. Quiz Bowl is up and running in collaboration with BOCES. In the past few years, fewer and fewer districts have participated. BMS has been working with Rick Rielly to keep the program going, and will be hosting four matches here in Rhinebeck, with the first scheduled for February 6. Mr. Rielly has had more than 35 participants in practices. Speakers from the Wolf Conservation Center will be visiting BMS on February 17.
Dr. Kantaros noted that, with the District spending $189,000 on electricity, suggestions from students participating in the Green Cup Energy Challenge on how to reduce that cost would be welcome.

RHS: Dr. Davenport reported that the BLPT continues to refine a plan to develop a Peer Mentoring program. Students in the Art Department created a display using donated footware as part of the “Take A Stand” project, honoring the work of Dr. Martin Luther King and the ideals of civil disobedience, collaboration, and tolerance. The display is now installed in the main concourse in Albany. Two students participated in a juried art show at Columbia-Green Community College and one of the students won Honorable Mention. Physical Education students will participate in a follow-up survey about the Alcohol Edu program as part of the evaluation of the worth of the activity. A placeholder has been included in budget planning to cover if the program is found to be worthwhile and repeatable. The Gay-Straight Alliance has held its first meeting and the Speech and Debate Club will hold its first meeting on Thursday. The High School will be holding “Spirit Week,” which will culminate with a Dance. Dr. Davenport attended a two-day workshop on Master Schedule development and was pleased to learn that many of the best practices reviewed are already in place, but the High School will be implementing and piloting the refinements that were presented. There will be a trial of the use of scanners for the January Regents exams. The test will be done in small batches, and if successful, the scanners will be used on a larger scale in the future. The High School Musical this year will be “All Shook Up.”
A brief discussion followed about the non-test-related types of activities in which the students are engaged and the value of these experiences. A comment was made about the difficulties in having news about these activities more easily accessible to parents on the website, since they don’t always get to see or know about them. The lack of a Communications Director makes improvement difficult. Dr. Davenport was asked to think about how this kind of news could be made more visible on the website.
4.3
Board Committee Reports*
Finance:  Dr. Kantaros reported that the Committee reviewed the budget for bus service in the context of the current budget situation and discussed ways to decrease the current $1.5 million cost. Mr. Burnell reported to the Committee that with re-routing it may be possible to save $55,000. The Committee also discussed the recent change in regulations, the “Opt Out Law,” in which SED clarified how the Districts can calculate the number of bus seats needed, now allowing an adjustment to reflect the actual pattern of riders, not the numbers of students. The Committee also discussed what would have to be done in case of emergency closings. There is also a possibility that the District could allow more walkers to school and discussed whether there would need to be a proposition on the next ballot to put this change into effect if it is determined to be a way to go. Regarding the cafeteria program, President Burns suggested the District utilize community members as a volunteer task force to review how the cafeteria is run with the goal of achieving revenue neutrality and developing long-term sustainable solutions. Mr. Burnell suggested using the Health and Wellness Committee as the vehicle to accomplish this. The Committee also discussed the use of a Point of Sale system for purchases, which would make tracking inventory easier and allow parents to see what their children are buying, but would require an upfront cost. Changing the program to a cold-food-only program would be a big savings. 
Personnel: President Burns reported that the Committee is reviewing the hiring process with input from the administrators regarding the current hiring practices. The Committee discussed trying to involve a Board presence in the process to a greater extent so that when the recommendation comes for a particular individual, the Board is more comfortable in approving. The Personnel Committee has talked about developing guidance for the hiring committees, which would be a way to add the Board’s voice to the beginning of the process. After the meeting, a letter was received from a community member about the hiring process, which was included in the packet, and President Burns asked if her colleagues wished to provide feedback at this point or reflect on the letter and respond. Dr. Kantaros responded that, with respect to the comments in the letter, she had received the same feedback over the years, describing the process as too mechanical and searching for the competent but not the great. Two shortcomings were seen as a too short search timeline to allow the search to seek out the best candidates, and not searching outside the area. A suggestion was that perhaps the search should be national or employ a recruitment firm. Also, it would be good to prioritize the criteria and look for experience above and beyond the certificate.
Discussion followed about the timeline for providing Board guidance. A timeline does not exist now, but Board members were encouraged to submit suggestions and thoughts to the Committee and as soon as a timeline is developed, that information will be shared with the full Board.
Facilities: Mrs. Hatter reported that Mr. Burnell and Mr. Tieder discussed with the Committee five small projects relating to health and safety which are under consideration for this year. The plan would be to cover costs by using unspent funds remaining in the Facilities budget. Mr. Tieder reviewed the budget line by line to explain. One of the projects included would be paving at CLS.
Curriculum: President Burns reported that the Committee reviewed High School electives and had a robust discussion. Dr. Davenport indicated that he would be in support of adding to the local graduation requirement that all students take 4 years of math and 4 years of science to earn a diploma. The Committee also discussed foreign language, with Latin slated to phase out and some conversation about reconsidering that. There was also discussion of new programming so that if there is no funding for a new language with the necessary progression, perhaps an elective could be added that introduces a language and culture, perhaps Chinese or Arabic, which would not be as robust as a full language program, but would introduce the students to something else. Mr. Kreps continues to ask the big questions about setting out program changes while working within budget constraints and introducing the Common Core Standards. Give this framework, does the Board want to commit to a K-12 STEM program? What does the Board want students to have accomplished when they exit here? Mrs. Cascio had mentioned convening a visioning session. President Burns suggested as an intermediate step that the Board discuss these questions with the administrators and Mr. Phelan.
Mr. Vallas commended the Committee for taking this up: what does the Board want the High School to look like and what should graduates take away from their experience at RHS. There has been interest expressed in introducing some kind of Computer Science program. As part of the discussion of STEM curriculum, that should be included. 

Returning to the discussion regarding Mr. Kreps’ request for guidance from the Board, Mr. Slayton commented that one approach would be for the Committee to ask Mr. Kreps what three alternatives would be and provide the pros and cons. 

President Burns noted that there had been disagreement within the Committee about what the District focus should be. With a small school district, the students have very diverse needs and not all students are envisioning attending college while some students are looking for a very strong program so they can get into a highly competitive college. It is getting harder to meet the different needs.

Mr. Slayton suggested that to determine the direction in which it wishes the District to move, the Committee should devise three “straw men” covering the issues Mr. Kreps has raised and present them to the Board for discussion. 

Mr. Vallas commented about the Common Core Standards as not addressing the ability of the District to define itself and make available a curriculum that meets more than basic areas needed for proficiency. The Rhinebeck area's demographics are declining. Why would anyone come to Rhinebeck and spend more money when the same curriculum is available in less expensive communities. He also expressed support for Mr. Slayton’s suggestion, noting that there was a need to have examples to discuss as opposed to continuing in general philosophical discourse. 
Mrs. Cascio expressed agreement with developing specifics in order to move the discussion forward and noted concern that the matter not become a big project for Mr. Kreps. Perhaps the best approach would be to ask him questions, but not ask him to be the one to define this big issue.

Policy:  Mrs. Cascio noted that the First Reading of the Policy on Homeless Children and Youth was on the Agenda. The Committee has also discussed Policy 5305. There is a long list of items that have been raised on this topic. The Committee members tried to narrow the discussion so they could approach checking off one of the issues. The focus was placed on the issue of extenuating circumstances. Policy 5305, as it currently exists, does not allow administrators to consider extenuating circumstances, while the Code of Conduct provides for that opportunity in two places. The Committee will look at language to incorporate into Policy 5305 a provision for this consideration.
President Burns commented that she would appreciate the committee considering removing language that has administrators investigating incidents that did not occur on school premises or at a school function.
5.0
Comments

5.1
Good News

Mr. Slayton noted the recent change in the Open Meetings Law which requires the District to provide material in the Board packets to the public prior to the meeting.

Mr. Fleischhauer commented that his daughter was on the 8th Grade trip to Bard and found it really worthwhile. He thanked the Rhinebeck Science Foundation for its support of this opportunity for the students.
Mrs. Cascio reported that she had been invited to participate in the Regents Roundtable in Albany. The last one was with Commissioner Steiner. This time Commissioner King will participate. No Agenda has been released. There is a briefing session scheduled for Board members at 11:00 am, and then the meeting will begin at 12:15 pm. Mrs. Cascio will attend to support the Board Goal on Advocacy.
President Burns noted that Mrs. Cascio’s participation in the DCSBA has been really important as is her representing Area 9 and recognized that it is hard to commit that time to these activities.
5.2 
Old Business

Mr. Phelan discussed with the Board members arranging a time for the required Sexual Harassment training. As no date could be set during this discussion, the scheduling effort will continue.

5.3 
Public Comment

Mrs. Katherine Pietrow expressed support for the review of the hiring process. Mrs. Pietrow has served on a hiring committee and found the process good and professionally run, but believes it should be changed to allow for the kind of dialogue that allows information of interest to emerge.
5.4 
Other

Mrs. Cascio noted that she had previously asked for clarification concerning the incident that occurred in the Fall, as to whether the incident would count on the record as a first offense for the students who had been involved and commented that it would be important to have this decision on the record. President Burns expressed her understanding that it had been determined that it would not count as a first offense and asked if her colleagues were in agreement. No one expressed disagreement.
Mr. Slayton reported that he had attended a screening of “Race to Nowhere” and had learned that faculty members had a chance to view the movie. He asked if there was any discussion from the school that the Board members would wish to engage in. Mr. Phelan responded that he had had informal conversations, noting that the faculties from the three schools did not view the movie together as a group. He has spoken with a few parents. He noted that there is a lot in the film, that it raises a lot of different questions, and that the questions had prompted him to look at some things in a different way.

Mrs. Cascio commented that some paper surveys had been returned to the Coalition and some of the survey monkey data was coming in on the request for viewers to respond with their interest in follow up and if so, what issues should be considered. She will report to the Board when that information has been received.
Dr. Kantaros commented that the film touched on a lot of issues and that she believes many were appropriate, including the discussion of how important it is to have the top students choose a career in teaching, how students appear to be learning more but retaining less, and the need for critical thinking, which is great for Project Lead the Way.
6.0
Action Items

6.1
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board vote to approve the following consent items:
6.1.1 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the CSE and CPSE recommendations.* 
6.1.2 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to declare the attached items as surplus for disposal.*
VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.2 Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to accept two mini-grants from the Rhinebeck Alumni Association, one to Mr. William Worrell for consultant fees for “CLS Science Expedition 2012,” in the amount of $500, and one to Mr. Henry Frischknecht for the purchase of 100 pocket Constitutions for Grade 7, in the amount of $100.
Prior to the vote, President Burns thanked the Rhinebeck Alumni Association for the donation and its benefit to the students. Mr. Fleischhauer commented that the Association was happy to provide the funding and would like to see more grant applications, which are provided to the Principals’ offices every year.
VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
6.3 Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to further extend the Board-approved increase to the hourly salary of Sheila Moran, Assistant Cook, of $5.00 per hour due to the added responsibilities which she is assuming as a result of the prolonged absence of Beth Hauptman, Cook Manager, from January 17 through January 26, 2012, after which date Mrs. Hauptman is scheduled to return to her position.
Prior to the vote, Mr. Burnell reported that the District had received documentation just prior to this evening’s meeting indicating that the original end date of January 24 should be changed to January 26, at which time Mrs. Hauptman would be returning to her position. He asked that the Motion be corrected to reflect this change in the date.

VOTE ON THE MOTION AS CORRECTED:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 
0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
6.4 
***** TABLED ***** Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve

Spring coaches/advisors for the 2011-12 school year*:

Softball:
Varsity

Jennifer McCracken

$3,757

Junior Varsity
Justin Wiesenthal

$2,743





Modified 

Henry Frischknecht

$2,286

Baseball:
Varsity

William Carney

$3,757

Junior Varsity
Andrew Sheldon

$2,743


Modified

George Nikolatos

$2,286

Tennis:
Varsity

David Jutton


$2,846

Track:

Varsity

Jason Grady


$3,898








(distance, hurdles, throwing) 





Varsity

Jeremy Perotta 

$3,898








(sprinting, jumping, pole vault)

Modified

Marc Burg


$2,395








(distance, throwing)





Modified

Matthew Grande

$2,395








(sprinting, jumping)

Crew: 

Boys Varsity

TBA



$4,381





Girls Varsity

Nichole Washburn

$4,381

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to Table Item 6.4.
VOTE ON THE MOTION TO TABLE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.5 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve additional CLS Before-School Enrichment Program instructors. (See attached.)*
VOTE:  6 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
1 ABSTAIN (Fleischhauer); 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.6 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve as a first reading and consideration new Board Policy 4329 – Homeless Children and Youth.*
VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.7 
***** TABLED***** Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to grant tenure to Brett King, in the tenure area of Administrator-Elementary, effective February 23, 2012, and may be revoked by the Board of Education up until that time.

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to TABLE Item 6.7 until after discussion in Executive Session.

VOTE ON THE MOTION TO TABLE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.8 
*****TABLED***** Motion by Slayton, seconded by Cascio, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the appointment of Andrew Sheldon as a long-term substitute in the position of Physical Education teacher at Rhinebeck High School, effective on or about December 20, 2011, concluding on or about February 29, 2012, at the pleasure of the Board, at the salary of Step 1 BA ($49,900 - pro-rated), in accordance with the 2010-11 RTA Salary Schedule.

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to TABLE Item 6.8 until after discussion in Executive Session.

VOTE ON THE MOTION TO TABLE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.9 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Cascio, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the list of additional emergency conditional substitute teachers for the 2011-12 school year.*
VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
7.0 
Executive Session
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to enter Executive Session at 10:00 pm for the purpose of discussion of the employment history of particular individuals. 
VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 
0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to return to Regular Session at 11:28 pm.

VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to appoint Joseph Phelan as Clerk Pro Tempore.

VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.7
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to grant tenure to Brett King, in the tenure area of Administrator-Elementary, effective February 23, 2012, and may be revoked by the Board of Education up until that time.

VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.8 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Cascio, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of Andrew Sheldon as a long-term substitute in the position of Physical Education teacher at Rhinebeck High School, effective on or about December 20, 2011, concluding on or about February 29, 2012, at the pleasure of the Board, at the salary of Step 1 BA ($49,900 - pro-rated), in accordance with the 2010-11 RTA Salary Schedule.
VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

8.0 
Adjournment

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to adjourn at 11:31 pm.
VOTE:  7 AYE (Burns, Slayton Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Cascio, Vallas, Hatter); 
0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Todisco



Joseph Phelan
District Clerk




Clerk Pro Tempore

